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    The Messenger  
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another half term flies as this half term has felt a little bit more ‘normal’, if anyone can 

remember what ‘normal’ once was! We’ve slowly had a few more visitors to school, we’ve been 

able to get outside more and Y6 have embarked on a field trip just this week to carry out their 

River Study. With the new gym equipment outdoors on the playgrounds the children are really 

getting to grips with these with great enjoyment. The new shelter is also complete and now just 

needs to be furnished with some picnic tables.  

A big thank you for all who are taking part in the 5K in May fundraiser! Goody bags can still be 

collected from the school office. Please send your photo’s into school so we can collate 

everyone’s efforts and include in a newsletter after half term.  

Thank you again for all of your support this term and I wish you a relaxing and peaceful(!) half-

term break. Stay safe.  

E J Byrne 
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Covid-19 Operational Guidance 

As the roadmap out of lockdown continues, advice from Cheshire East and the Public 

Health England team state it is vital we remain cautious in our approach. Although CE has 

a very low infection rate currently, numbers are steady at 18 per 100,000. With half term 

next week there are more and more opportunities to get further afield as more places 

open. Please keep your families safe.   

MAJOR ROADWORKS ON WELL LANE  

We were informed yesterday of gas maintenance work being carried out on Well Lane beginning 

on 7 June (Monday after half term). This means the road will be severely disrupted with even 

narrower access out of Well Lane. There will be significant congestion at peak times. Work units 

and vehicles may be sited in the allotment car park thus reducing space. The work is due to last 

for 2 weeks. Please consider alternative parking arrangements for this 2-week period.  
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NB: some dates and events will be dependent on successful outcomes from Lockdown 

easing. 

                                          

 

  

  

 

 

Forthcoming Dates   

Friday 28 May School closes for half-term 

Monday 7 June School opens 

Tuesday 22 June Bag to school (unwanted items brought into school) 

Wednesday 23 June Y6 Transition visit to Alsager School (all day) 

Saturday 26 June Holy Communion Mass (outside, further details will follow) 

Star and Kindness Award Winners 

Stars of the week 21 May Liam Hunt, Jasper Hammond, Oscar Schirmer, Roman Betley-

Ledgar, Daniel Khan, Elijah Shenton, Isaac Gilford, Jessica Stansfield, Owain Bugg. 

Stars of the week 28 May Jayden, Norrie Salgarth, Thomas Powell, Fearne Jones, Phoebe 

Hewitt, Louis Dovey, Darcie Turner, Eleanor Smith, Noah Bell. 

Kindness Award Winners 21 May Eddie Ferneyhough, Joseph Sarson-Jones, Arabella 

Brown, Archie Christie-Reid, Kit Salgarth, Neera Odedra, Elizabeth Cole. 

Kindness Award Winners 28 May Frankie Schirmer, Phoebe Betley-Ledgar, Logan Hare, 

Bobby Shirreffs, Dollie Ankers, Nancy Maxwell, Joseph Johnson, Theo Stringer, Francesca Davies. 

Congratulations to everyone on an excellent week. Thank you and well done. 

REMINDER: Please send your child to school with 

water in their bottles. Thank you. 
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